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October 11, 2018 4:15 pm – 5:00 pm
Members Present:
	Rosario De La Torre 			
	Araceli Torres       					
						
Parents Present:

Nha Trinn Nguyen
Maricela Flores 
Israel Flores
Maria Pineda 
Fidelia Ponce 
Elena Buenrostro 
	
Opening:  Welcomed Parents.  Thanked everyone for coming.  Talked about the purpose of ELAC meetings.   

Discussion: 

1. A parent wanted to know how is it that students are identified as EL.  Araceli explained that every student, whose first language is not English has to be tested yearly, until they pass the test.  Without passing the test, they will continue to be EL. 

2.   A parent asked what will happen if a student never passes the test.  Araceli explained that the test is just used as a tool.  This is because based on the results, teachers will know exactly what kind of support to give the student.  It will not prevent them from graduating high school. 

3. We talked about the after-school program offered to all EL students.   The parents who attended the meeting said how grateful they are to have this program available for their children.  They mentioned how hard it is for them to help their children with homework because of the language barrier. Therefore, they appreciate all the help their children receive after school from tutors, Ms. Lopez, and Mrs. Torres.  

4. A parent asked if it is necessary, for students to have a computer at home.  We explained that for the little kids is not as necessary as for the older kids, since they don’t often get homework that needs to be done on a computer.  However, it is not a bad idea to have one available at home.  Therefore, the students get used to using computers.  We mentioned that standardized testing is done in the computer, and the more comfortable a student feels with a computer, the better.   We also let them know that if for any reason, a student needs a computer for school purposes, they have some available in the Tracy Public Library. 

5. We talked about an ESL class being offered to parents in TLC.  Most parents are interested in attending.  However, not all of them can attend at the same time.  Child care for their little kids is also an issue. 

Next meeting will be on December 13, 2018.




ELAC Meeting
December 13, 2018 4:30 pm – 5:15 pm
Members Present:
	Rosario De La Torre 			
	Araceli Torres  
	Lorena Lopez     					
						
Parents Present:


Fidelia Ponce
Elena Buenrostro
Maricela Torres
Amarjit Banwait
Guadalupe P. 
Reyna Gonzalez
Maricela Flores 
Maria Velazquez 

	
Opening:  Welcomed Parents.  Thanked everyone for coming. 

Araceli informed the parents how she plans to start the ELPAC testing during March.  Ms. Lopez and herself will be in charge of the testing in all three schools.  

Discussion:  

1. A parent asked what can she do to help her son, who is behind in reading.   We suggested to have him read at home daily, and to have someone ask him comprehension questions.  Both parents don’t speak English, so they cannot help him a lot.  The kid attends homework support.  Araceli will have him read and she will assign him a tutor to ask him comprehension questions. 

2. A parent shared how her son continues to struggle in his classes.  He has missing assignments, and gets negative points for talking.  She also shared how her daughter in 8th grade has improved so much.  She is now passing all of her classes, and seems to be motivated about school.  Her daughter won a trip to Washington DC.   We encouraged her to check Aeries on a regular basis, and to come up with a positive reinforcement reward system to try to motivate her son about homework.  We had a quick conversation with her son about the negative points he gets.  We gave him suggestions to prevent himself from getting more negative nest points. 

3. A parent mentioned how her two daughters continue to do well with their homework, thanks to all the help they receive in homework support. 

4. A parent shared how her husband and herself started to attend the ESL class.  She said it was at her level, but too easy for her husband.  She also mentioned how it was hard for them to attend every time because of their job.  She said it would be perfect for them if it would be around eight.  Other parents said it would be too late.  They said it would be convenient for their kids, who they have send to bed early. 

Next meeting will be on March 7, 2019. 



ELAC Meeting
March 7, 2019 4:10 pm – 4:40 pm
Members Present:
	Rosario De La Torre 			 
	Lorena Lopez     					
						
Parents Present:


Susana  Guerrero
Reyna Gonzalez			  


	
Opening:  Welcomed Parents.  Thanked everyone for coming. 

Lorena informed the parents about how the ELPAC testing went.  She mentioned that all the kids took the test very serious.   

Discussion:  

1. A parent wanted to know how do negative nest points actually work.  She is against them.  She doesn’t think they do any good to the kids.  According to her daughter, kids cannot even express themselves because they are afraid to get negative nest points.   We explained that nest points are a great tool utilized by teachers at TLC.  We tried to explain that teachers don’t just give negative nest points, just because.  Teachers make use of negative nest points to correct certain misbehaving issues. 

2. A parent complained about how students are no longer together for homework support.  She dislikes how some kids have to go now to the second floor.   She feels that they are not getting the same support as they used to before. 

3. A parent shared how she thought it was unfair for students to be assigned homework on concepts the teacher never covered.  She complained about her daughter’s math teacher, who often used to not be in her last class due to coaching basketball.  However, her daughter’s class would get the same homework as other classes.  This, without teaching her last period what they needed to know in order to complete the assignments.  Basketball season is over. It shouldn’t be a problem anymore. 

4. A parent wanted to know if there is any homework support available in the high school.  We informed them that there is homework support available in the morning, during lunch, and after school.  Many teachers have the homework support schedule on their walls, with room numbers, times, and teachers in charge of the support. 
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Next meeting will be in June, 2019.

